TUALATIN VALLEY
U WATER DISTRICT

Goyak Reservoir and Pump Station
Site: Portion of Fencing Complete

Greetings, Valued Customer,

Tualatin Valley Water District (TVWD) has finished installing a portion of fencing along the
eastern and southern real property line surrounding the Goyak Reservoir and Pump Station site
at SW 189th Avenue and SW Rigert Road. Also, asphalt and vegetation were removed from the
southeast area of the reservoir to allow fence installation.

See photos below.

The final portion of fencing will be installed on the north side of the reservoir site after demolition
of the reservoir and pump station in 2025.

Fencing will help the site to remain secure and operational.

The fencing and future removal of the Goyak Reservoir and Pump Station is part of the 189th
Pump Station and Pipeline Project, currently underway in this area of the community. This
project includes:

» Removing the existing pump stations and reservoirs at TVWD’s 189th property (189th
Avenue/SW Hart Road) and Goyak property (189th Avenue/Rigert Road).

» Building a new pump station at the 189th property.

« Installing new water transmission pipeline from the 189th property to the Goyak property.

Learn more on the dedicated project webpage.

Questions?

» Call: 503-848-3000
» Email: Communications@TVWD.org
» Visit: TVWD.org/189th

Thank you in advance for your patience and understanding as we improve the water system in
your area. Learn more about TVWD - your water provider - at TV\WD.org.
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